

13 December 2023/29 Jumada al Awwal 1445

Assalaamu Alaikum - 'Peace be upon you'

Dear Parents/Guardians

RE: pupils choosing to wear a headscarf in Year 7 and 8 - wearing the correct headscarf

Pupils choosing to wear the headscarf in Year 7 and 8 must ensure they are wearing the correct headscarf per the school's uniform policy. The correct headscarf for Year 7 and 8 pupils is the 'pull on' headscarf, as illustrated in the image below:



This headscarf comes with a purple headcap, which must also be worn by pupils in Year 7 and 8. The above headscarf can be purchased from the school's uniform supplier, Stevensons: https://www.stevensons.co.uk

We have noted that a number of Year 7 and 8 pupils are wearing the 'wrap around' headscarf – this is only permitted for pupils in Years 9-11.

If your daughter chooses to wear a headscarf, then please ensure she has the correct one from Monday 8 January. Any pupil wearing the incorrect headscarf after this date will be given relevant consequences.

Along with pupils ensuring they are wearing all mandatory items of the school uniform, I would also like to reiterate that **jewellery**, **false eyelashes and nails** are not allowed in school.

Please note, any pupil wearing **any item of jewellery** after the upcoming holidays will be asked to remove the item of jewellery upon entering the school site. Pupils with nose or ear piercings will need to wear a **clear, transparent stud** should you wish for the piercing to not close up.

Regards

Vin

Zubair KhalifaAssistant Principal

